## Jacobs, Claire

From: Paul Russell <leintwardinegpc@gmail.com>

**Sent:** 29 January 2016 11:26 **To:** Howells, Mathew

**Subject:** Response to Transport Plan

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Matthew,

Leintwardine Group Parish Council would like to make the following comments regarding the HC Transport Plan 2016-2031:

Leintwardine Group Parish Council broadly welcomes the initiative to develop village gateways and looks forward to being involved in the development of these n Leintwardine;

The Plan does nothing to address the issues of HGVs using highway that is unsuitable for it. In particular Leintwardine faces serious issues with HGV traffic using lanes in and around the village especially down Jay Lane and it is requested that the Plan addresses this.

SatNav directions sometimes take unsuitable vehicles down certain lanes and this needs to be addressed.

With regard to PROWs Leintwardine wishes to request that consideration is given to:

Creating a Bridleway from Park Lane by Lower Kinton Farm to Whitton Lane past Fir Tree Cottage;

That safer access is provided to the two footpaths (one opposite the Craven Arms turn off) that access onto the High Street, Leintwardine (A4113) either side of Wheatstone. (Footpaths LX6 and LX38)

Please acknowledge receipt of this response.

Regards

paul

Paul Russell Clerk to the Council 2 Church Road Knighton Powys LD7 1EB

Tel: Mob: